

## Republic of the Philippines Department of Education Region IX, Zamboanga Peninsula SCHOOLS DIVISION OF ZAMBOANGA DEL NORTE

Dipolog City 7100

## **ADVISORY**

TO:

School Heads (SHS Implementers)

FROM:

The Office of the Schools Division Superintendent

SUBJECT:

VOCATION CAMPAIGN BY THE DIOCESE OF DIPOLOG

DATE:

October 9, 2018

This has reference to the attached letter from REV. FR. ADONES B. ABAPO, Vocation Director, Diocese of Dipolog, requesting permission to conduct vocation campaign and entrance examination for the priesthood.

Relative thereto, this office grants permission to the request and advises the school heads to coordinate with Cor Jesu Seminary to ensure that classes are not disrupted and to further ensure that the policy under DepEd Order No. 9 s. 2005 entitled "Instituting Measures to Increase Engaged Time-On-Task and Ensuring Compliance Therewith" is being followed.

For information and guidance.

PEDRO MELCHOR M. NATIVIDAD, CSEE
Schools Division Superintendent



## **DIOCESE OF DIPOLOG** DIOCESAN COMMISSION ON VOCATIO

Cor Jesu Seminary Fr. N. Patangan Road, Sta. Filomena, Dipolog City

Tel. 212-3816 Mobile 0919-9960791

October 9, 2018

DR. PEDRO MELCHOR M. NATIVIDAD, CSEE Schools Division Superintendent Zamboanga del Norte Division Estaka, Dipolog City

Dear Dr. Natividad:

Greetings from the seminary!

The Catholic Church in the Philippines is celebrating the "Year of the Clergy and Consecrated Persons" as part of the Nine-year spiritual preparation for the Fifth Centenary of Christianity in the Philippines come 2021. To celebrate more fervently this year's celebration, the Diocese of Dipolog set aside the months of October and November as "Vocation Animation Months." The highlight of the activities is the "Vocation Campaign" with the purpose of bringing into the young ones the awareness of the gift of vocation. In line with this, may I ask your permission to allow our seminarians from Cor Jesu Seminary to conduct vocation campaign and entrance examination for the priesthood, to those interested grade 12 male students, in the different schools under your supervision on October 22-31, 2018.

I am looking forward of your benevolent support.

I pray that our Lord Jesus, the God of the Harvest, will give you bountiful blessings and send us more laborers to his vineyard.

In the name of the Vocation Ministry of the Diocese of Dipolog, with my prayerful wishes I remain,

Sincerely yours in Christ,

REV. FR. AD Vocation Director